Minutes Portmoak Village Hall AGM 27th October 2011  
Present: Joan Smith (Chair), Clare Abbott-Smith (Secretary), Elizabeth Porter (Treasurer), Donna Brown (Bookings) John Nicol and Simon Byford (Committee Members).

Pat Nicol, Joe Smith, Margaret Crighton, Shelagh Goudie, Stuart MacKenzie, Jane Martin, Wendy MacPhedran, Louise Gordon, Norma Smith, Chris Cowe, Jeanette McLennan.

1. Meeting opened at 19.30hrs by Joan Smith who extended her thanks to all attending.

2. Apologies were received from Alison Walker, Enid Brown, Margaret Baird, Elaine Carruthers and Harry McLennan.

3. Minutes of 2010 AGM were adopted by Margaret Crighton and seconded by Jane Martin.

4. Matters arising: None

5. Chairman’s Report: 

The Hall continues to be in great demand. If a regular user no longer needs a session it soon filled. A new regular user this year has been the popular Zumba class.

Pat and John Nicol give so much of their time in running and maintaining the hall for which we are all very grateful. 

Donna has been managing the hire of the Hall excellently and her “feedback” questionnaire has produced some pleasing results. Users find the Hall reasonably priced, clean and tidy and a great asset to the community.

Elizabeth is appreciating the self-billing by almost all regular users. It makes her job so much easier.

We now have the Hall web site up and running.

We again only held one user group meeting this year combined with the ceilidh meeting. 

Maintenance 

The rones fell off the back wall during the severe winter weather. These were repaired, using insurance money, in the spring.

During the summer the SE gable was re-pointed and repairs carried out to the roof. There is still work to be done on the SW gable and repairs to the north facing windowsill.

One of the radiators is leaking again. This is to be repaired very shortly and the joiner will make the floor good afterwards.

We are exploring the possibility of having a metal shed at the back of the hall where the old oil tank was sited. We are finding out if planning consent is necessary. The shed is to be used for the storage of the wooden tables belonging to the horticultural society and the church. They intend to contribute to the cost. This would free up storage space on the balcony.

The wall light on the back wall is still to be moved. I have spoken to the electrician and he has agreed to deal with it soon.

Fund Raising  

Ceilidh again very successful - £ 1321.00 was raised

100 Club continues to raise money, each year over £800

Clare is organising collection of textiles. Money is made from bags of old clothes; please place bags in cardboard container in entrance hall.

Day to day care 
With the hall in use so regularly it is important that we all do our bit in looking after the hall after the hall. Please tidy and sweep after use, wash up cups etc. and check the lights are off everywhere before you leave.

Please be careful and use storage space that has been allotted to you. Take care stacking the chairs in the “badminton” cupboard as they can fall down and block the door, which makes it very difficult to open.

For the users such as badminton, brownies, cubs, enjoy a ball, zumba etc. a reminder to ask participants to wear light coloured soled shoes. The black marks on the floor and back wall are very difficult to remove.

If you find anything not working or in fact broken please let a committee member know as soon as possible.

Thanks 

It is the very important that all the people who give time and effort to the running of the hall know that they are appreciated.

· Pat for keeping the hall so clean and smart

· John for all the day to day maintenance, he is always here keeping an eye on things

· John and Anne for the 100 club

· Horticultural society for their donation and upkeep of the rose garden

· The committee and user groups for their help and support

6. Treasurer’s Report:

This covers period 1st October 2010 to 30th September 2011.

There has now been put into place an online business account by TSB. This should make the accounts easier as will have instant access and not have to wait for paper statements to follow up payees.

Over all net income for this period is £1,242.89 giving a balance of £22,191.25 in the bank. 

Income is £432 higher than last year with expenditure £540 higher than last year, some of this can be accounted for by timing but of note is an increase in oil and boiler costs of £942 in the year.

It was proposed to invest £15,000 from £12,000 (this accrued £529 in interest).

7. Fund Raising: 

To continue with the annual Ceilidh, date set for 12th May with the same format of organising and provision of food. 

The 100 Club continues to be very successful and thanks have been given to both John and Anne for running this. 

It was proposed that the Hogmanay Party to be run as a Portmoak Hall event, which may bring in some funds, this was agreed upon.

8. Charges:

Proposed by Donna that to change from being charged on a session basis (morning, afternoon and evening) to an hourly rate. This would bring us more in line with other local halls, give a more flexible approach to hiring out for shorter periods and give a clear basis for all charges.

After some discussion to the benefits/shortfalls of this it was decided to form a sub-committee to agree on charges. An email will be sent out to all User Groups to give them an opportunity to comment then any changes to commence as from 1st January 2012.

9. Election of the Committee:

Joan is standing down as Chair, Wendy MacPhedran was proposed by Shelagh Goudie and seconded by Margaret Crighton. Therefore Wendy was duly elected as the new Chair as from this date. 

 All other Committee Members remain the same.

10. Dates for next meetings: Ceilidh and User Groups 29th March 2012

                                                    2012 AGM 25th October (agreed post meeting)..

11. AOB: 

It was requested that the minutes were emailed out to all User Groups – will be done.

A reminder again to all users to wear non-marking soles as cleaning the floor is very difficult as requires elbow grease, wire wool and time.

When leaving the hall who ever is running the group or is the responsible person, to double check windows are shut, doors are closed and lights are off before locking the hall up.

The WRI wished to extend their thanks and appreciation for the high standard of cleanliness that the hall continues to be kept in; a representative from the church also reiterated this.

Margaret Crighton wished to thank Joan for her 9 years as Chairman, which Joan accepted and said that her most pleasing achievement was the changing over of the male to the female toilets – quite a legacy………..

Meeting closed with thanks 20.15hrs.

Further thanks were given to Joan and a small gift from the Committee to show their appreciation of her hard work over the last 9 years.

